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Date 4th April 2018 

Dear Mr Ashcroft, 

The Environmental Permitting (England and Wales) Regulations 2016 

Appeal by: Hazrem Environmental Limited 
Site: Nine Mile Point Industrial estate, Cwmfelinfach, Caerphilly, NP11 7HZ 
 

Thank you for your email from 28 February and your subsequent response from 27 

March 2018 in relation to the Inspectors decision issued on 14 December 2017. 

Having reviewed the situation the Inspector is in agreement that his decision wrongly 

refers to emission concentration values in µg/m3, whereas they should be referenced in 

mg/m3. References to an emission limit value of 80 µg/m3 are a typographical error and 

should read 80 mg/m3. We apologise for this error and any confusion caused. 

Since the Inspectors decision expressly directs that a permit is granted in terms of that 

proposed by Natural Resources Wales (NRW) during the course of the appeal, we do not 

consider that the typographical error compromises the effect of the decision. As it is 

NRW’s responsibility to ensure that the correct values are given in the permit, we do not 

consider that any further action is required. 

 

Yours sincerely 

G Harvey 

Gareth Harvey 

Team Leader – Quality and Specilaist Casework 
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